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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
What a perfect day for a swimming carnival! Last week, students and staff gathered at Bellingen Pool for an 
action-packed day of competition, teamwork, and school spirit. The atmosphere was electric, with excitement 
and anticipation leading to some thrilling races in the pool. 
 
Our swimmers gave it their all, battling it out in some closely contested races while a full crowd of students, 
staff, and parents cheered them on.  The novelty events this year were a mega-hit and the noodle races 
caused much laughter and cheering! 
 
A huge thank you to Mr Ticli, Miss Reid, and Mr Sercombe for 
their excellent organisation, as well as to all the staff members 
who played a role in ensuring the carnival ran smoothly. Your 
efforts made the day a fantastic success!  Thank you to the 
parents who stepped up to help on the day also. 
 
Well done to all competitors! Thirty four of our swimmers qualified 
to attend the District Swimming Carnival at Macksville that was 
just held on Monday.  A report for that carnival is included further 
on in the newsletter. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Fri Feb 28 MNC Swimming Carnival @ Coffs Fri Mar 7 MNC Rugby League U11’s & Open’s 

Fri Feb 28 Welcome BBQ Breakfast 7.30am-9.00am Tues Mar 11 
North Coast Swimming Carnival  
@ Kempsey 

Wed Mar 5 MNC Basketball Trials 12-24 March NAPLAN test window 

Thurs Mar 6 
Dylan Edwards Legends Rugby  
League 7’s 

Wed March 26 School Photos 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 

MEET THE TEACHER BBQ BREAKFAST, INFORMATION SHEETS AND PARENT/ 
TEACHER CONFERENCES 
We hope that you can join us at our complimentary Parent Community Welcome Breakfast this Friday 
morning 28th February between 7.30 and 9.00am. If you haven’t had a chance to RSVP, don’t worry!  We 
would still love for you to join us. 
 
Teachers will be sharing their class information sheets via email with parents and carers this Friday.  
Parents and carers can book an interview time slot via the School Bytes parent portal from Monday 3rd 
March for the following week starting Monday 10th March. 
 
In the meantime, please feel free to contact your child’s teacher via phone or email if you wish to organise 
another time to meet with them. 
 

ATTENDANCE AT SCHOOL – WHY ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
Your child may fall behind in their subjects and this can have an impact on their learning in the long term. 
Missing school for students means missing concepts, time with friends, perhaps an important lesson or 
getting picked for a sports team. 
 
All Australian school-age children are legally required to attend school every day. You can read more in the 
Compulsory School Attendance article that is included in this newsletter. 

PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled ‘The Power of Belonging’ which focuses on being happy and 
successful at school through developing resilience. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, take care, 
Jane Martyn 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT ON:  MISS KELLY 
 

CLASS:  K/1 Navy  

STAR SIGN:    Scorpio 

FAVOURITE NUMBER: 7 

FAVOURITE BOOK:  Harry Potter Series 

FAVOURITE NRL Team:  Dragons 

IF I HAD ONE WISH:  I would wish for the ability to 
teleport.  No wasted time travelling and no need to 
pay for accommodation, I’d just teleport home :) 

ANY INTERESTING FACTS OR STORIES YOU WOULD 
LIKE TO SHARE?:   I once hurt myself while 
climbing down a mountain.  I kept going and only 
went to the hospital the next day.  It turns out I had 
climbed down on a broken ankle! 

TEACHING EXPERIENCE:  Five years teaching in 
Newcastle, four years in Nambucca teaching and 
occasionally relieving as Assistant Principal.  
Feeling very lucky to be joining the team here at 
Urunga PS this year. 

FAVOURITE SUBJECTS TO TEACH:  Maths.  I would 
teach Maths all day if I could! 

WHAT DO YOU LIKE BEST ABOUT TEACHING:  The 
relationships with students and families, and seeing 
students’ pride when they achieve their goals. 

GIRRWA-GIRRWAWA 
KEEP ON GATHERING 

FRIDAY 14TH MARCH @ 8:30AM 
FRIDAY 28TH MARCH @ 8.30AM 
FRIDAY 11TH APRIL @ 8.30AM 

IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY. ALL WELCOME! 
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Urunga P&C 
Want to make a positive difference in your child's 
learning adventure at Urunga Public School whilst 
networking and getting to know some other 
parents? 
 
The P&C is a great way to come together and work 
with the school community to make every child's 
experience more enjoyable. From fundraising to 
helping out with the canteen, small actions make a 
big difference! 
 
Everyone is invited to the next P&C Meeting at a 
new time of 5:15pm next Wednesday, 5th of March 
in the Library. This will be a trial to see if we can 
increase attendance by accommodating those 
working during the day, however, if you would 
prefer meetings during school hours, simply email 
the P&C on urungapandc@gmail.com and they will 
add any feedback to the agenda. 
 
Membership to the P&C is $1 and enables you to vote 
on items in the agenda and nominate for executive 
roles at the upcoming AGM (date TBC).  
Urunga P&C Committee 

Garden Club 
Garden Club is starting in Week 6! We are really 
looking forward to getting back in to the garden. There 
is definitely plenty of work to do, such as weeding, 
adding more soil and compost to the garden beds, 
and planting seedlings. It would be wonderful to see 
some new parent helpers join our incredible team. As 
they say, many hands make light work! If you would 
like to join the fun, please contact the office and I will 
give you some more details. Let the gardening fun 
begin!  
 

Community Tutors 
We have had some of our fabulous tutors return this 
week which has been wonderful for our classes. A 
few classes are still settling in to their routines so will 
wait a little longer before accepting the extra help. 
Thank you to our community for supporting this great 
program. 

mailto:urungapandc@gmail.com


 

 

LEADER INDUCTION ASSEMBLY 
Yesterday, we proudly welcomed our 2025 student leaders as they were officially inducted at our Leader 
Induction Assembly. School captains, leadership teams, class Student Representative Council (SRC) 
members, and sporting house captains and vice-captains all took their oaths, committing to their roles with 
pride and dedication. We have no doubt they will lead with excellence in 2025! 
 
Adding to the excitement, Mr Ticli and Miss Reid announced our 2025 swimming champions, presenting 
them with their well-earned trophies. They also revealed the winning house for this year's swimming 
carnival—Bellinger! House captains Nate and Leela proudly raised the shield, celebrating their team's 
fantastic achievement. Congratulations, Bellinger! 
 
A special shout-out to our school band, who performed together for the first time this year—what an 
amazing start! 
 
A huge congratulations to all our leaders and award recipients. This was a wonderful way to kick off our 
whole-school assemblies for the year! 

 
SWIMMING CHAMPIONS 
Our swimming female and male champions 
(pictured below right) for 2025 are: 
 
Junior:  Daisy Fitzgibbon and Artemi   
  Pomroy 
 
11 years: Tex Hyde and Mia Thomas 
 
Senior: Sunny Hyde and Nate Fitzgibbon 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

DISTRICT RUGBY LEAGUE TRIALS 
Last week, our Under 11 and Under 12 rugby league players showcased their skills and sportsmanship at 
the Bellinger/ Nambucca District Trials held at Urunga Sporting Fields. Tex, Levi, Kobi, Kyan, and 
Hugo performed strongly in a challenging Under 11’s pool, demonstrating exceptional determination, 
teamwork and resilience against tough competition. 
  
We extend our congratulations to Nate, Sonny, Zak, 
Lachlan, and Hayden, who excelled in the Under 12s 
division and have been selected to trial for the Mid North 
Coast squad on March 7th. This is a fantastic 
achievement, and we wish them the best of luck in the 
next stage of their rugby league journey. 
  
We are extremely proud of all our players for their hard 
work, dedication, and the way they represented our school 
with pride and sportsmanship. Well done, everyone! 
Mr Freebairn 

 
DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
On Monday, 24 of our talented swimmers represented our school at the District Swimming Carnival held at 
Macksville Aquatic Centre, and what a fantastic day it was!  
 
Many students achieved personal bests, with several bringing home ribbons and eleven students 
qualifying for the next stage of competition at the Mid 
North Coast swimming carnival in Coffs Harbour this 
coming Friday. Our junior and senior boys' relay teams 
were unstoppable, dominating their races and finishing 
with impressive leads!  
 
Beyond the outstanding performances in the pool, our 
swimmers cheered each other on, creating an amazing 
team spirit. 
 
Congratulations to all participants for their hard work and 
effort.  Swim well in Coffs Harbour on Friday!  

 

MOVING INTO YEAR 7 HIGH SCHOOL IN 2026 
In NSW Government schools, applying to move from primary school to high school is a 2-step process. 
 
The first step is to complete an online Moving to High School Expression of Interest. When completing 
this online form, you will be able to indicate which school(s) you would like your child to attend in Year 7. 
 
If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school next year, please let us know by 
completing a Placement Not Required form. 
 
If you are unsure whether they will be attending a NSW Government school (you’ve applied for a private 
school, or you are moving interstate), we ask that you still complete an EOI and follow up with your school 
once a decision has been made. 
 
This process will become available to parents on Monday 3rd March and will close on Friday 28th 
March.  More information will be emailed out to Year 6 parents in the coming week. 



 

 

DYLAN EDWARDS RUGBY LEAGUE - TAG AND TACKLE - NEXT THURSDAY 
The Dylan Edwards Legend Rugby League Gala Day event is coming up next 
Thursday 6th March.  There will be both Tag (non-contact) and Tackle divisions.  
Years 1-6 are invited to participate in the Tag division, while only Yrs 3-6 are able 
to compete in the Tackle division. 
 
Notes were sent out today via School Bytes. 
 
Our P&C is running a canteen at the fields on the day. If you are able to volunteer 
to help in the canteen, please contact either Emily in the canteen or our school 
office. 
 
Please note that this is an optional event, so if your child does NOT wish to 
participate, please open the permission note and click on the ‘No’ option.  
Mr Freebairn 

 
STEWART HOUSE  
Stewart House is the NSW Department of Education’s Charity of Choice. 
For nearly a century, since 1931, Stewart House has been a beacon of hope 
and healing for public school children in need across NSW and the ACT. 
Each year, 1,600 children facing difficult times stay at this beachside haven 
for a 12-day program focused on health, wellbeing, and fun—all at no cost to 
their families. Funded entirely by donations and school fundraising, the 
program provides everything from dental and vision checks to confidence-
building activities, ensuring children receive the care and support they need 
to reset and thrive. Stewart House’s vision is to inspire children to see 
beyond their present circumstances and embrace real hope and aspirations 
for a brighter future. 
 
Show your support for children in 
need and enter for a chance to win a 
$4,000 travel voucher! The draw will 
take place in Term 2 on Friday, 23 
May 2025.  
 
Online payments are encouraged, and 
families can scan the QR code on the 
envelope to pay, record the receipt 
number, and return the envelope to 
the school office to enter the draw! 
 
Envelopes will be sent home to each 
family tomorrow. 
 

NAPLAN 
Each year the National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is undertaken by 
students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Students will participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of 
language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 
 
The NAPLAN test window starts on Wednesday 12 March 2025 and finishes on Monday 24 March 2025.  
 
Urunga PS will schedule the tests as soon as possible within the testing window, prioritising the first week. 
NAPLAN is just one part of our school learning assessment program. The tests assess literacy and 
numeracy skills your child is already learning at school. 
 
In preparation for NAPLAN, our school will undertake activities to help students become familiar with the 
format and functionality of the online tests. These activities are not an assessment of student ability and 
will not be marked. Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not required nor recommended. 
 
Please see more information regarding the assessment program further on in the newsletter.. 
 
If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please do not hesitate to contact your child's teacher. 



 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 3 and 4, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

 

• Joy 

• Cameron 

• Birdie 

• Byron 

• Bradley 

• Jack 

• Jay 

• Tully 

• Max 

• Summer 

• Kaius 

• Myana 

• Leo 

 

 



 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwwUZEt0uqR5rH5BtfZ0WSZ7YN6gq3IyVHSGMw1uTCMp7FrQ/viewform?usp=header


 

 

CANTEEN MENU TERM 1   
Here is the canteen menu for Term 1 2025.  Online orders are available by going to  
https://schoolshoponline.net.au  then typing in “Urunga Public School”. You will need to update your 
child’s class for the new year. 
 
If you are able to volunteer to help in the canteen please speak to Emily or let the school office know 
 
The canteen/uniform shop is open again this year on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  
Emily Vial—Canteen Manager (Relieving) 

https://schoolshoponline.net.au
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwwUZEt0uqR5rH5BtfZ0WSZ7YN6gq3IyVHSGMw1uTCMp7FrQ/viewform?usp=header


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

“We are the future and the future is now” 
 

Celebrating the artistic expression and talent of youth in Bellingen shire. Three 
exhibitions will occur across the shire during Youth Week 2025 April 9th-April 17th. 
 
Entry is open now for 12 years to 25 year olds living in Bellingen Shire and closes April 
1st. Entrants can enter up to 3 pieces. 
 
Free art materials for entrants available at each of our Neighbourhood Centres; 
Bellingen, Dorrigo and Urunga. Materials include canvas’ paint sets and brushes until 
they run out. If entrants are wishing to exhibit Photographs, we have some funds for 
printing we can assist entrants with. 
 
All mediums are welcome in the exhibits; sculpture, wearable art, sketches, 
photography, paintings etc. 
 
Entries will be exhibited in three locations and sorted into three regions; The Plateau 
(Dorrigo and surrounds), Bellingen and The Valleys ( Thora, Kalang, Glennifer, 
Fernmount), The Seaboard ( Urunga, Raleigh, Repton, Mylestom). 
 
Three Galleries will be hosting the exhibitions, The Art Space Urunga will host The 
Seaboard Show from 9th-16th April, Bellingen Gallery & Framing will host the 
Bellingen and The Valleys Show from 11-17th April and The Never Never Mind will host 
The Plateau Show for one night only on the 10th April allowing entrants to enter the 
popular Dorrigo Easter Show the following day. Opening nights will include prizes, 
and presentations with catering and mocktails. More details will follow soon. 
 
Entries are due on the 1st April. Please drop your completed entry off to one of 
Neighbourhood Centres along with a completed entry form. Entrants are welcome to 
sell their work at the shows, with all details on the entry form. 
 
If you need further information or access to materials, or help getting your artwork to 
one of our Neighbourhood Centres please call one of our Centres or email Lauren 
on community@ncobs.org.au 

mailto:community@ncobs.org.au


 

 

 



 

 

 


